
Churches represented here are Springhill, South Haven, and First Baptist, Clever. These folks are 

very dedicated to the Lord, each other, and the work at Cedarbrook. Praise God for those willing 

to leave their comfort zones to be “on mission” in uncomfortable places. 

 

Summer Camp. Lifebuilders was privileged to send 8 children and youth to Baptist Hill Summer 

Camp in July and August. Our goal of 12 did not materialize, but God is in control. Eight kids 

from troubled environments is signifigant. Camp officials reported that at least two made 

professions of faith. I believe that one week at camp can plant the seeds that can change a child’s 

life forever.We apologize for not having a picture. The kid’s were just too scattered for us to get 

them together. 

 

M.B.C. Church Planter Recommendation. Sue and I were recently humbled and honored to be 

recommended by the Missouri Baptist Convention Church Planting Center to the category of 

Founding Church Planter Pastor. This came about as a result of an assessment process consisting 

of a 432 question Ministry Match report (taken individually) and an extensive interview by Ken 

McCune, local MBC Church Planter Strategist. Our goal is for God to use us in this capacity as 

fully as possible as we attempt to yield to Him. 

 

Well as usual there is so much more to be written about, but more next month. Our hearts are 

overflowing with gratitude for the now almost $2000.00 that has come in from our appeal in 

September to raise $3000.00 to cover extra, and increasing ministry expenses. We know God 

will honor you as you help us to continue to “shine the light where it seems the darkest.” May we 

minister to you? Let us know. 

 

For His Kingdom, 

 

 

Winston, Sue & Lifebuilders team 

 

 


